

Officers

President Mark Taylor

PNC

Vice President Emily Wykle Gener8tor

Secretary Duke Hinds Trustmark Bank

Treasurer
Spencer J. Lacey
Jemison Investment Co., Inc.

**Directors** Ginger Blake Regions Bank

Samantha Davis VIVA Health

Nancy Fouad-Carey Brasfield & Gorrie, L.L.C.

Earl F. Hilliard, Jr. City of Birmingham

Latanishia W. ("La") Hunter Ken Perry Law Firm, L.L.C.

Kimberly Jackson Alabama Power

Rosie O'Beirne

UAB

Jonathan Nelson Birmingham Barons

R. William Pradat, Jr., SIOR Cushman & Wakefield/ EGS Commercial Real Estate

Presley Rebman AlaHealth

Eva T. Robertson Protective Life Foundation

Emily Jones Rushing Community Foundation of Greater Birmingham, Retired

David Silverstein The FiveStone Group

Councilor Crystal N. Smitherman Birmingham City Council

Valerie Collins Thomas The VAL Group

In Memoriam Aeternam

Giles Perkins

**Executive Director** Camille Spratling



February 9, 2023

The Honorable Pete Buttigieg Secretary

U.S. Department of Transportation 1200 New Jersey Avenue, SW Washington, D.C. 20590

RE: FY2023 RAISE Grant Application – Birmingham Urban Trail + Multimodal Corridor

Dear Secretary Buttigieg:

Railroad Park Foundation strongly supports the RAISE grant application "Birmingham Urban Trail + Multimodal Corridor Birmingham Civil Rights Crossroads: Reconnecting Historic Neighborhoods Through Active Mobility," which is the result of a collaboration between the City of Birmingham, the Birmingham Jefferson County Transit Authority, Freshwater Land Trust, Urban Impact, REV Birmingham, and other local stakeholders.

This corridor will celebrate, honor, and revitalize the Smithfield neighborhood, the west side of Birmingham, and the Civil Rights District. It will be the spine of a growing multimodal transportation network, providing safe and equitable options via an urban trail and Complete Streets and creating a more walkable, bikeable, safe, connected, and livable community. This project is highlighted in many existing plans, including the Northwest Quadrant Plan and City Center Master Plan, and as a key corridor in the Red Rock Trail Plan.

Railroad Park Foundation is the non-profit organization that manages Birmingham's Railroad Park, an internationally lauded greenspace serving more than 500,000 people each year. As our City's "front lawn," we recognize this project will make our community safer, healthier, more equitable and more sustainable.

By supporting these efforts, USDOT can showcase a project that aligns closely with its objectives under the Biden Administration's objectives,

including enhancing access to opportunities for historically marginalized communities, creating an equitable transportation system that works for everyone, and transitioning to a more environmentally conscience network that prioritizes non-motorized users.

This project will deliver healthy, innovative, resilient, and integrated transportation options for residents and visitors of the City of Birmingham.

Thank you for considering Birmingham's application for RAISE Program funding.

Sincerely,

Camille Spratling

Camille Grathing

Executive Director, Railroad Park Foundation